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Research Analysis 

 

HB 2022 replaces the temporary medical marijuana license, which was to be granted to any 

license-holder from another state with a medical marijuana program, with a nonresident medical 

marijuana patient license. To qualify for a nonresident patient license, the applicant must be at 

least 18 years old and have their application signed by an Oklahoma physician. A qualifying 

medical condition is not required for a nonresident patient license, but the Oklahoma Medical 

Marijuana Authority (OMMA) may contact the recommending physician to verify the 

applicant’s need. The application fee for the nonresident patient license is $200, and the license 

is valid for up to two years unless the physician terminates the recommendation or OMMA 

revokes the license. 

 

Prepared By: Emily McPherson 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 
The fiscal impact is unknown. There is a potential change in licensing revenue as this replaces the current 

30 day, out-of-state licenses for patient card holders from other states. We may see an increased use of 

this patient licensing option given the increased length of licensure for out-of-state patients despite the 

increased fee. However, some out-of-state patients may see the increased fee as prohibitive. Licensing 

funds are under the jurisdiction of OSDH and do not come to OMMA.  

 

OSHD: No impact 

 

Prepared By: Stacy Johnson 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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